
Virtual Inverkip & Wemyss Bay Community Council Meeting Minutes
Thursday 12th November 2020
Attendees: Community Councillors: Paul Cassidy (Chair), Peter Breslin, Frances Cassidy, Eileen Virtue
Inverclyde Councillor Rebecchi
Stuart McMillan MSP

Alistair Montgomery – resident

Caitlin Davidson – representative Inverkip Hub

Allan Campbell – resident, proposed community councillor

Louise Harris – resident, proposed community councillor

1 Chairperson’s welcome:

Paul Cassidy welcomed all to the meeting
2 Apologies: 
Ronnie Cowan MP

Cllr Gerry Dorian

Cllr Innes Nelson

Police officers  

Helen Blackwell 
Yvonne Burns - resident

3 Police Matters and Community Wardens Report:  
· A report from Police was received with monthly stats for our area – 9 Oct to 10 Nov 2020
· Summary: 

12 crimes were recorded in the last month

5 were detected

7 remain undetected  
Highlights & appeal from Police for anyone with any information in relation to these crimes to please get in touch:

  Theft of mobile telephone from WB Primary School pitches – 11/10/2020

  House breaking with Intent to Steal at Pearsons’ Garage & Workshops – 1/11/2020

  Vandalism to a door at Lomond Road – 6/11/2020

  Vandalism to garage guttering at Leven Road – 7/11/2020

There were 103 calls made to the police, 14 of which were Immediate (priority 1) calls.

Ref: speeding complaint Ardgowan Road area, Wemyss Bay raised at last meeting. Carolyn McWilliams - our new community Police Officer – has been carrying out Hi-Viz foot patrols in the area – nothing to report to date given that this activity is taking place at all times of the day.  Patrols will continue focus. 

 Police request anyone seeing speeding or inconsiderate driving or other antisocial behaviour to report non-emergency info with Police 101 or Community Wardens. 

Useful local Police info links:
http://www.twitter.com/GreenockPolice
http://www.facebook.com/RenfrewshireInverclydePoliceDivision
Question raised by Allan about whether there are comparison figures from Police reports available with same times last year highlighting any trends,etc.  

Eileen will ask Martin and Carolyn if this data available for next meeting

· No warden report was received
4 Minutes of Last Meeting:
Proposed by Frances Cassidy and were seconded by Eileen Virtue.
Matters Arising:

· Updated Secretary report section to include new Inverkip Primary Head teacher name , Mrs Una Nicolson.
· Updated Treasurer report section to show balance last month was £2485
5 Secretary Report:
· List of correspondence received shared in Agenda and attached to these Minutes.
· Re: Inverkip&WB Locality Planning Group – IWBCC registered to be included. Helen been in discussion with Pauline Folan, and we plan to invite along to future IWBCC meeting. 
· Paul has been in contact with a resident about antisocial behaviour around Wemyss Bay Primary School – it has been reported to the Police and the warden service has attended – Ongoing.  
· Overgrowth at the war memorial car park and damage to a fence at the Lookout (near boat club) in Inverkip. Eileen reported to reported with Inverclyde Council(IC) on behalf of IWBCC along with resident. IC confirmed Grounds Maintenance team had performed cleanup of area before Remembrance Sunday.  
Note: Since our IWBCC Meeting on 12 Nov – confirmed that fence panels at Lookout have been repaired and are reinstated. 
6 Planning Matters:

· Nothing major new
· Wemyss Bay Co Op traffic lights– Paul in correspondence with Transerve and Transport Scotland area manager – Neil Lang- and he will keep in touch with him to get progress. Cllr Rebecchi believes site developer appealing the planning requirement to providing a pedestrian crossing. Ongoing item
· Sainsburys junction improvements – no updates. Project is part of the City Deal and the delays seem to be with agreements with Scottish Power. Paul on behalf of IWBCC  corresponding with Scottish Power and Scott Allen from Inverclyde Council Roads - will requesting updates on latest status /outlook. Ongoing item
· IWBCC has registered our interest in being included in correspondence on Local Development Plan. LDP Includes  Marina/Bridgend/Power Station Site and Spango Valley Development proposals .Cllr Rebecchi shared that potential changes to applications (eg changes to planned housing numbers/variety of use in plans) – recommended that everyone “keep eye” out for updates to the LDP and planning applications upcoming – and register any concerns early.  Stuart McMillan (MSP) volunteered to check on any information available on amendments being considered /outlooked.
7 Roads Pavements and Lighting:
· A resident on social media raised the state of the road at Langhouse Road in association with the new homes being built. Cllr Rebecchi updated the meeting that Inverclyde Council(IC) are in ongoing discussions with developer , and that IC have been engaged in regular visits to the site to monitor progress.  Cllr Rebecchi has personally observed road cleaning has been taking place, and been supporting residents with problems with the builders.  Ongoing item
· Wemyss Bay Speed signage(Issue of speeding drivers in Ardgowan Road). The community council has reported this to the police – and hi-viz police foot patrols in progress to keep eye on situation. Residents asked to contact Police with any photos, or registration numbers, or regular times to help focus efforts. Local residents are keen to erect a sign to remind drivers to “drive With Care” – Alistair Montgomery, as local resident group has written to Scott Allen at Inverclyde Council regarding permission to erect such a sign. Ongoing item
· Litter around the Wemyss Bay Primary School area was raised – the community council will write to the headteachers of both village schools and will cc the director of Education, Ruth Binks (Eileen).  
· Email regarding problem with getting rid of litter pick collections – Eileen discussed with IC Dept  - and confirmed  IC happy to support litter picks (formal or informal) from residents, local groups. They can arrange to do kerb-side pick ups of bags, and have equipment they can share/lend out (eg pickers, bags, hoops, safe containers for glass,etc) .

There is a new system at IC Waste Recycling Centers for vans,commercial disposals – designed to help track where commercial waste source, and keep weekends free for domestic households to use the sites.  They had been in touch with resident who reported the problems he encountered – system was newly started,so a few teething-problems with how it was being applied. They believe now sorted and shared Infolink to IC site for more details on how to handle disposals. 

We will share the info on IWBCC website, and happy for residents to contact our email address to help put them in touch directly to organise group litter picks. 
Question raised by Allan about IWBCC share useful info, eg like the info from IC on how to request uplift of litter pick bags. 
 Discussed that we use our 4 IWBCC Noticeboards, Facebook page and IWBCC Website. In past, for special events/meetings , we have distributed flyers through doors, leaflets in schools, adverts in local papers.
We also share info, invites, Agendas, Minutes of our meetings, etc with various local organisations. (eg Inverkip Hub, WB Community Assocn, WemyssBay.net, community policing team, community wardens, MP and MSP teams, Inverclyde councillors & Council CC liaison team, and any resident attendees of specific meetings, etc.) And all residents/villagers welcome to attend our regular, monthly meetings (currently on Zoom but usually held in person, alternating between each village – usually in primary schools.)
· Cllr Rebecchi mentioned Transerv A78 Branchton junction lights operational. And work progressing on the pedestrian lights crossing at Street. 
· Swallow Brae playpark – item moved to topic for next meeting as Helen has more info. 
8 Treasurers Report: 

· Frances reported that the balance is £2380.27

· Cheque issued for website hosting and we will be paying £56.80 out this month for Remembrance Day wreaths. 

9 AOCB:
· Armistice Day wreaths were laid by Paul and Eileen on behalf of IWBCC (low key event and video  by Inverkip & WemyssBay/Skelmorlie Church) 
· Blooming Inverkip Bench request  – need quote to finalise agreement on funding – Eileen will collate info for IWBCC to decide for next meeting.  
· Christmas events discussed for the villages –   no formal “switch on” events this year.

       IWBCC will liase with other groups to try and compile list of planned events.
      Caitlin confirmed Inverkip Hub planning few events (more details to follow from Hub) : 

   1) additional external fairy lights and piped music for everyone to enjoy the Christmas Tree and Blooming Inverkip gardens in December.  

  2) Tree lighting hope to be via live streaming so everyone can join from home
  3) Christmas Cinema showing of festive movie. (depending on Covid restrictions/tier – could be either live screenings or activity packs and Freeview TV movies)

Inverkip Explorer Scout group hoping to have a Treasure Hunt around Inverkip. IWBCC agreed to help and liase with Scouts. 
Wemyss Bay Community Assocn believed to also have plans.

Inverkip & Wemyss Bay churches may also have plans. 

Meeting discussed a few ideas and IWBCC agreed suggestion to organise a spot the Festive Gnome Hunt during December &  Childrens Picture competition for December. Also investigate holding a Photo Competition to run over next few months (with view to compiling a calendar for next year – 2021)    

Eileen, Caitlin , Louise agreed to form a sub-committee with other groups to coordinate and take the ideas forward (idea is not to step on any other groups toes with plans!!)   

 Caitlin agreed to check with Valerie Campbell from WB association, Hub and the Scouts on suitable times/days to chat and coordinate plans(as she is part of the groups). 
Eileen to organise IWBCC Gnomes – with help from Inverclyde Mens Shed (and hopefully the scouts)

Eileen will also contact Inverkip & Wemyss Bay schools re picture competition

·  Louise Harris and Allan Campbell were welcomed to their first meeting as proposed new IWBCC community councillors.  We discussed the info from Peter MacDonald (our liaison at Inverclyde Council) on how new cc committee members get “onboard” during the current Covid restrictions.  We all sincerely hope they will agree to join us and we can formalise them at our next meeting in December. 
10 Date of next meeting:

Agreed to add an extra meeting on our schedule – plan to also be our AGM - on Thursday 3rd December 2020 at 7pm on Zoom. All welcome. 
  SECRETARY’S REPORT / CORRESPONDANCE: (as attached in Agenda) 
              Email from Marie Pearce (a Community Worker for Community Learning & Development)  
                      regarding IWBCC to be part of  Locality Planning Group. Facebook page called

                        “Inverkip and Wemyss Bay Communication and Engagement Group”. 

                     Helen has been already been in discussion  with Pauline Folan from the group and we hope to

                     have Pauline along to a future IWBCC meeting.   

              Email from Francesca Brennan - Scottish Labour candidate in the Scottish Parliament 
                   elections in May 2021.

              Email from Mrs   new headteacher at Inverkip Primary introducing herself.

              Email from MP Ronnie Cowan, forwarding Scottish Government Press Release: 

                    Renewable heat scheme for Scotland’s SMEs -  may be of interest to community 
                    council members and the wider community who run businesses. 

                    Link being posted on IWBCC website.  

              Email from MP Ronnie Cowan forwarding info in connection with new funding streams, 

                   from the Scottish Government, which may be of interest to the local community, 

                   businesses and individuals.   Links also being posted on IWBCC webpage

                  The Scottish Government Scotland ‘Loves Local Fund’ aims to empower communities 

                        by enabling local delivery, and giving them support and guidance to help them 

                       achieve aims important to them.  More details at the following link –               https://www.scotlandstowns.org/scotland_loves_local_fund_application_form_and_guidance.
 
                  The Scottish Government ‘Restrictions Fund’ opened for applications.  The

                           Coronavirus (Covid-19) Restrictions Fund provides one-off grants to businesses

                          very directly impacted by Covid-19 brake restrictions implemented on 9 October 

                          2020.  More details and how to apply at the following Inverclyde Council link – 

                            https://www.inverclyde.gov.uk/covid-19/business-support.
              Email from Wilson Dunlop regarding  IFCC (Inverclyde Forum of Community Councils) 
                    and info to allow disbursement of small amount of funds remaining after the group 

                    were disbanded. Confirmed and replied to email via Inverclyde Council (Peter McD).

              Contact from resident on Facebook re - Difficulty getting Flu Jabs in Wemyss Bay 

              Email from Andrew Bell (Inverkip resident) to Inverclyde Councillors and IWBCC   

                         regarding neglected, overgrown state of ground previously Kip Park and tennis 

                         court and wish to raise request with landowner/leaseholder  

                           to get permission to tidy for use as garden area/public use space.  

                           Cllr Rebecchi replied that he will pass on the email and discuss with landowner.

              Email from A83 Project Engagement team inviting parties to register interest in being  

                          involved in future discussions/receive info. This is the Access to Argyll & 

                         Bute(A83) project to look development of new access to Argyll & Bute as a long 

                         term sustainable and resilient alternative to the A83 Rest & Be Thankful 

                         (Stakeholder managers Cheryl Russell and Sally Hopkins ) 

                          There are 11 corridor route options currently being assessed, and these details 

                          are available on the Transport Scotland webpage A83 Project 
                          There will be stakeholder info meeting held between now and Spring 2021 when 

                           they hope to identify a preferred route corridor.

               Remembrance Day –  Parades cancelled. 

                                Inverkip & Wemyss Bay Church   organised filming of organisations laying 

                                wreaths individually and edited into film to be run on Remembrance Sunday.  

                                Paul represented IWBCC at Wemyss Bay War Memorial, 

                                and Eileen at Inverkip War Memorial.

                                Our thanks to Mrs Rebecchi for organising the Poppy Wreaths as usual for us.

                                Link to webpage https://www.inverkip.org.uk/ or joint churches  channel 

                                        https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCKUCQtaP_ywS3usR4LqWU8Q 

                Email received from Alastair Montgomery, copying IWBCC on his email to Inverclyde 

                       Council Roads Dept regarding possibility of reduce speed signage.  

                       (as discussed at last IWBCC meeting)

                Email from Inverclyde Council to let CC know considering granting leases 

                        For 2  premises at 17 John Wood Street, and 12 Bay Street,Port Glasgow 

                          to be used as a shop providing print and design services and a pizzeria. 

                          and  any comments/concerns. No comments from IWBCC submitted.

                Spoiled views from War Memorial Carpark Inverkip. Phoned IC and they raised incident 

                     numbers…Reference numbers IC provided were for War Memorial area   #468695

                     and for Viewing Area   #468698 . Subsequent email from resident…that these were

                     incorrect numbers . 

                     Replacement number for War memorial car park given to resident from IC as  #470598.

                                            IC confirmed Grounds Maintenance crew trimmed and tidied area

                                            around War Memorial. Due to Covid restrictions, the crews are working

                                            shorts-taffed as staff are backfilling other teams so basic maintenance

                                            is priority currently.

                     Viewing Area – damaged fence has been removed with temporary bar in place. 

                                            IC confirmed not IC Roads Dept responsibility but that it

                                            may have been IC Grounds Maintenance who have removed the 

                                           damaged section. New ticket was opened #475609 to request 

                                           update/clarification from IC Grounds Maintenance Dept what the 

                                           status is.  


